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Region 113 
WHEW!  I’ve Registered! 
NOW WHAT HAPPENS? 

WHAT’S THE BOARD DOING? 
Immediately after the last registration date, your Board 
begins forming teams for the upcoming season.  When 
this is completed, the uniforms will be ordered and the 
coaches will be notified. 

WHEN DO THE COACHES GET THEIR TEAMS? 
Coaches should expect to receive their team rosters at 
their coaches’ meeting by early July. 

WHEN DO THE PLAYERS GET CALLED? 
Teams may begin practice on or after August 1, 2021.
The coaches will call the players around July/August 
(except 4U and 5U Divisions).  They will give you all 
the information you will need in regards to practice 
times and location.  Each coach sets his/her own 
practice days, time and location.  Field assignments 
are based on permitting and availability and may be 
subject to change. 

IT’S AFTER AUGUST 1 AND MY CHILD HAS NOT 
BEEN CALLED.  WHAT DO I DO? 
Please do not worry if you see teams practicing and 
your child has not been called.  Not all teams begin 
practice at the same time.  Also, some coaches may be 
out of town.  If your child has not been called by 
August 1, 2021, you may email the registrar -
ayso.113.registrar@gmail.com 

WHAT ELSE DOES MY CHILD NEED? 
Your registration fee includes:  a complete uniform 
(jersey, shorts, socks), supplemental accident 
insurance and a photo package.  In addition, you will 
need to obtain shoes, shin guards, a water bottle and a 
soccer ball.  Please refer to our General Information 
handout for soccer ball size. 

HOW OFTEN ARE PRACTICES AND GAMES? 
Practices are held twice a week for 8U to 19U Divisions 
(field and times to be determined by your child’s 
coach).  4U, 5U and 6U Divisions do not have weekday 
practices.  Games will be on Saturdays.  Please refer 
to our General Information Handout for more 
information on practices and games. 

WHAT ABOUT REFUNDS? 
All requests for a refund must be submitted to the 
Registrar (ayso.113.registrar@gmail.com) to officially 
withdraw from our program.  Deadlines for refunds 
area as follows: 

4U and 5U Divisions 
Full Refund 
Partial Refund ($15) 
No Refund 
6U to 18U Divisions 
Full Refund 
Partial Refund ($15) 
No Refund 

Up to 11-15-2021
11-16-2021 to 12-31-2021
From 1-1-2022

Up to 6-30-2021
7-1-2021 to 7-31-2021
From 8-1-2021

IS THERE LATE REGISTRATION? 
Yes.  Late registration is done online, on a first 
come, first serve basis.  Your child may be 
placed on a wait list if teams are full.  Note:  A 
$10 handling fee applies to all late registrations.

PLEASE REMEMBER . . . . 
AYSO is a parent-based volunteer organization 
established to provide a positive experience for our 
children.  Go to the games.  Learn the rules.  Above 
all, be tolerant of the children’s coaches’ and referees’ 
mistakes and weaknesses. 

QUESTIONS??? 
Visit our website www.ayso113.org or you may e-mail 
the Regional Commissioner at 
rckaneoheayso@gmail.com or the Registrar at 
ayso.113.registrar@gmail.com.  Please allow a few 
days for us to get back to you. 


